Summary:

PPPL proposes to construct two walls near the NCSX Test Cell.  The NCSX (National Compact Stellarator Experiment) Test Cell is located in the RF Building at PPPL, C-Site. This is an open three story (high-bay) area for the experiment itself.  The   NCSX Control Room is sited on the second floor in the CS (C-Stellarator) Building at PPPL, C-Site.  Currently, the control room on the second floor of the CS Building is open to all of the RF Building.  This project will include the installation of sheet rock walls on the west side of the NCSX test cell that will provide a separation and a fireproof barrier to the NCSX control room.  It will also include erecting a sheet rock wall on the east side portion that is currently 25% open to provide a separation and a fireproof barrier to the RF Building.  These walls will provide a floor to ceiling fireproof barrier that does not exist currently between the test cell and the control room, and between the test cell and an open electrical area on the first floor of the RF building, which will reduce the possibility that smoke from a fire could leak into the control room and the other open area on the first floor of the RF Building.  A wall previously existed between the test cell and the control room that provided this protection, but had to be torn down only because it was structurally unsound.  These walls are not walls that will be moved when a new machine is put into the building, as there will always be a need for a separation between the control room and the test cell, so these walls will continue to be used in their place regardless of the test machines placed in the building(s) mentioned.
Cost of the project is approximately $59.0k.  
Policy Guidance:

The DOE Accounting Handbook states that for a project to be classified as a GPP it must:
Be at least $25k but less than $5.0 million, and have a service life in excess of two (2) years. 
GPP’s are necessary to adapt facilities to new or improved production techniques, to effect economies of operations, and to reduce to eliminate health, fire, and security problems. 

To be funded as a GPP, the improvement must be classified as a betterment, defined below:

Betterments are improvements to Plant and Capital Equipment that result in better quality, higher capacity, or an extended useful life, or work required to accommodate regulatory and other requirement changes.  Although a particular project may meet the characteristics of a betterment, if the capitalization criteria are not met or the improvement added is insignificant, then the project should be expensed.  

Conclusion:

The cost of constructing the walls is within the GPP guidelines, and the walls will have a life of > 2 years.
This project will represent an improvement to Real Property as walls are an integral part of a building.

This can be considered a “betterment” because it is for firewalls designated by code to be a fire hazard protection.
